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HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

RATIONALE FOR CONVERSION TO ACADEMY STATUS

The overriding reason for considering Holy Trinity’s conversion to an academy is to provide greater potential for improvement in standards and performance, in the interests of all our pupils both current and future.

A major benefit of becoming part of a multi-academy company (MAC) is that the Head and teaching staff should have more time to focus on the priority task of school improvement.

Working within a MAC with other Catholic schools, in a structure agreed between the Archdiocese of Birmingham and the Department for Education, is believed to offer Holy Trinity the best possibility for achieving improvements in teaching and learning through mutual support and collaboration between the individual schools in the MAC.  Governors are determined that this new way of working will not detract from Holy Trinity’s local identity or from the benefits we currently derive from membership of the local Chipping Norton partnership of schools.

The decision to explore the conversion process is in line with:   

- the coalition government’s policy to recommend schools become academies in order to raise standards and provide a first class education, with financial incentives plus an additional payment to join a multi-academy group and work with at least one other school in order to raise standards;

- Oxfordshire County Council local authority’s policy to draw back on service provision and recommend that schools become academies, with a preference for multi-academy groups; their target is for schools to convert to academy status by end-2014; 

- Birmingham archdiocese’s policy to encourage schools to consider becoming academies as part of a MAC under a new Trust arrangement, which it sees as the most effective way to  improve standards and to help preserve the Catholic education system.

The MAC model provides for a single governing Board of Directors with the authority and focus intended to achieve the best outcomes for all schools in the group. The Governors of Holy Trinity aim to ensure that the interests of Holy Trinity pupils and staff and taken fully into account in the strategic decisions made by the MAC through appropriate representation on the Board.
Rather than biding our time, we believe that being a founder member of a MAC provides Holy Trinity with the best opportunity to influence the overall strategy and direction in the governance of the group, and to provide and receive support from other members.

Sharing of resources and achieving cost-effective synergies in a MAC environment with overall business management capacity could be applied to contracted-out services.  Centralising these  functions relieves the responsibility from school Heads, and is expected to allow them and teaching staff more time to address the real focus of each academy – improving teaching and learning – to share best practice and advice, including development of the Catholic ethos, and to encourage innovation  across the MAC in order to improve the resources available to our children.
Holy Trinity aims to achieve as a minimum the following specific benefits from joining a MAC:
 

-     financial savings arising from synergies in securing those external services relevant to       our location in respect of other schools in the MAC;
-     maintain and enhance Catholic education for our children;
-     increased mutual support by building closer relationships with fellow Catholic schools.
The Government, Oxfordshire LA and the diocese share the view that the ability and capacity of academies to collaborate, and to share facilities, resources and expertise with other schools and the wider community, will ensure that schools remain at the heart of the local community and provide children with the best opportunity to receive the education they need.
Considerations for joining the MAC

In exploring the conversion process, the following considerations will be adopted by Holy Trinity:

1. To define and agree the specific benefits that need to accrue to Holy Trinity.
2. To continue to be an active part of the Chipping Norton Partnership, and to have a strong voice in it. 
3. Terms and Conditions for staff to stay the same after the two years required. 
4. Continue to work with the Head of Chipping Norton School to ensure a smooth transition for our Year 6 pupils. 

5. Build a close relationship with BGN and other MAC schools.
6. Aim to ensure that our Head and two other governors join the MAC Board of Directors.
7. To set up a Holy Trinity steering committee to aid our Headteacher (more than 2 people).
8. Steering committee to participate fully in consultations with parents and staff.
9. Ensure that teaching staff stay with their existing school and not be seconded out to other MAC schools unless at their own request.

10. Ensure that funding procedure is fair for all schools in the MAC.

11. To share good practice with the MAC schools while continuing to work with the Chipping Norton partnership schools.
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